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Longhill Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this 
commitment. 

 
Tuesday 11th October 2022 
 
Re: Unacceptable behaviour on school premises. 
 
Dear parents/carers 
 
There have been a number of incidents recently where parents have been abusive towards staff. These incidents 
have occurred during drop off and pick up times and have caused upset and distress to staff. These incidents 
normally occur in front of children. Many of the issues raised from parents stem from the school uniform policy. 
When some parents are asked to follow the policy they have become abusive and this will not be tolerated. Any 
parent found to be abusive either in person or on the telephone will receive a ban from the school site. I refer you 
to the HCAT Parent Code of Conduct. 
 
If you have an issue which you feel has not been addressed by the classteacher then please make an appointment 
to see the Assistant Headteacher Mrs Deakin, Head of School Mrs Pearce or myself.  
 
The school uniform policy is an agreed policy that all parents have access to before their child starts this school. 
The school uniform policy is as follows: 
 
White or light blue polo shirt 
Navy blue jumper/cardigan 
Black/grey trousers (short or long) Black/grey skirt Appropriate footwear  
 
If a child arrives in the wrong jumper they will be asked to remove it and put it on their peg.  
 
The PE kit is as follows:  
White / Light blue T shirt 
Blue / Black shorts or plain tracksuit bottoms School jumper can be worn if they are outside.  
If your child is not in the correct PE kit we will provide them with some spare kit that they will be asked to 
change in to.  
 
Earrings  
 
Earrings are not allowed at Longhill Primary School. Please ensure that your child has removed their earrings 
before coming to school. If they still have them in and we cannot contact you to remove them then unfortunately 
your child will not be allowed to take part in any physical activity - this includes going out at playtime. This falls 
under our health and safety policy.  
 
I would like to thank the vast majority of you who do support the school in this matter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Mr M Batty 
Executive Headteacher   
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